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IMPORTANT DATES 
28 September - Last 
day of Term 3 
15 October - First 
day of Term 4 
17 October - Year 9 
REACH Workshops 
18 October - CCC 
Breathe to Telarah 
Public 
19 October - Year 9 
REACH Workshops 
20 October - P&C 
Bunnings Fundraiser 
BBQ 
23 October - Paul 
Wade Grassroots  
Program 
23 October - Elective     
History Excursion 
23 October -           
Attendance BBQ 
24 October - Yr 7           
Vaccination Program 
 

The next P&C meeting will 
be held 16th October at 6pm 
in the interview room at the 
front office. All welcome to 

attend. 

 
OFFICE OPENING 

HOURS 
Please be aware the office is 
open Monday to Friday 
between 8:00am and 4:00pm. 
Outside office hours, a 
message may be left on the 
school answering machine. 
Parents and caregivers are 
reminded an appointment is 
necessary before meeting with 

TERM 3: WEEK 9 ASSEMBLY – SUPPORT FACULTY PBL AWARDS 

 
Khyal Banister         Increased Attendance and Creating Independent Learning Goals 
Beau Exposito-Bishell  Improved Effort and Attitude towards Class Tasks 
Brad Foote   Consistent Application 
Ethan Haidinger  Taking on a New Challenge 
Joshua Hunt   Increased Classroom Application and Work Completion 
Ebony Kelly   Excelling in Work Experience 
Logan Rebb   Improved Effort in Communication 
Ned Sutherland  Increased Attitude and Classroom Participation 
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SENIOR EXECUTIVE REPORT 
As the weather warms up and the days get longer, we look through spring to summer. In a bad analogy, the work the 
staff and students have done over the last 6 - 8 months is about to bear fruit with our HSC students in October/
November.  
We wish all students the best in their upcoming HSC exams and remind them that their results will not mark them, 
more so, their love of learning, battles they have fought and the struggle they have endured will set them up for     
future success. Rutherford Technology High is no doubt a place of high expectations but also one where we work to 
prepare students to refine their strengths and develop on areas for improvement - we hope all students leave valuing 
the journey and armed for their particular future. Year 12 teachers are available over the holiday break to support 
students in the final weeks leading up to HSC exams. Students should refer to the tutorial timetable emailed to them 
for times and dates. 
As Term 4 begins (Monday 15th October), I would encourage all students to focus on their organisation and time 
management skills as they prepare for the final examinations. Some time in reflection over the holidays, where     
students identify their learning strengths and some areas for growth will allow each student to form a plan for        
success in Term 4. The emphasis we place at Rutherford Technology High on reviewing your performance, engaging 
with feedback and then seeking to grow is a cycle that builds achievement. We hope our HSC students will reap the 
rewards of their hard work and the fact that they have grown to understand themselves as learners, a journey which 
began for them six years ago at Rutherford Technology High. Goodbye and good luck Year 12. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
SUBJECT SELECTION 
Whilst we are about to farewell one talented student group, our years march on and we would like to recognise the 
insight of families and collaboration with staff in having students select their pattern of study for 2019. Research   
indicates that a key component in student success is student self-direction and choice in curriculum pattern. Our  
subject selection evenings and discussions with students illustrate the engagement our students have in navigating a 
path of study that interests, excites and challenges each learner.  
Our timetable for 2019 is under construction and our timetabling staff are working with students, discussing the best 
possible fit for individuals where their priority selections may not be available. We would like to thank families for their 
interest and involvement in the process and we hope to be able to deliver a challenging and engaging curriculum for 
all. 
 
 

               YEAR 12 ENJOYING THEMSELVES DURING MINION DAY AT RTHS. 



SENIOR EXECUTIVE REPORT (CONT’D) 
ROAD SAFETY REVIEW – STAFF CAR PARK  
In response to a Departmental safety alert a safety review of our staff car park and bus bay area has been           
undertaken.   
The safety alert has been published in response to a tragic accident at a school in Western Sydney last year which 
caused death and serious injury to young students at the school. As a result, you will see a few changes to car   
parking in the school grounds. 
More information will be published as this work is undertaken. In the meantime, as always, we ask that parents do 
not enter the staff car park to drop off or pick up students (with, of course, the exception of disabled students who 
should park in the designated parking spots). 
   
MAITLAND AECG PATHWAYS AWARDS CEREMONY  
I had great pleasure in attending and presenting at the Maitland AECG Awards Ceremony last week where a number 
of our indigenous students were presented awards for Year 12 Graduation, attendance and leadership.  
 

NAPLAN 
Students in years 7 and 9 should receive their 2018 NAPLAN results in the mail next week. If you do not receive 
your child’s results please contact our Admin office. 
 
eSPORTS 
Mr Wirth and myself have been in conversations with a representative from Harvey Norman Rutherford and are 
proud to announce a partnership to bring eSports to RTHS. We are currently in the process of recruiting a ‘coach’ 
for interested students to work with during Term 4. If your child would like more information, please ask them to see   
either Mr Wirth or myself. 
 
INTERIM REPORTS 
Student Semester 2 Interim Reports have been emailed home. They have also been uploaded to the Parent Portal. 
If you have not received an email or are unable to access the Parent Portal please contact the school on 
49325999. 
 
YEAR 7 GALA DAY 
Last Friday 100 of our students and 8 staff participated in the Coalfields Gala day at Maitland Park. Sports included 
Touch Football, Football and Tee Ball. There were some fantastic matches on the day and a fantastic time was had 
by all that attended. Photos are available for viewing on our Facebook page. 
Simone Hughes 
Deputy Principal 



 
EXECUTIVE REPORT 
SUBJECT SELECTION INTERVIEWS 
This term has been a time of great activity in preparing Year 10 students for senior schooling. During Week 1 this 
term students attended faculty information sessions to learn about the subjects each faculty had to offer. Additionally, 
students and parent/careers attended the Subject Selection Evening to gain knowledge about HSC requirements, 
University and TAFE options and subjects our school can offer students. Students then made their initial subject  
selections online. 
Throughout Week 10 Mr Hunt and Mr Butler have interviewed each Year 10 student individually and discussed their 
careers ambitions and HSC pathway along with the subjects students have selected for next year. The vast majority 
of students have now finalised their choices for 2019 and are looking forward to the challenge of senior schooling. 
Thank you to the parents who took time out of their busy schedules to accompany their students to their interviews. 
UNIVERSITY APPLICATIONS 
Many of our Year 12 students are currently in the process of applying for university through the University             
Admissions Centre (UAC). Early bird applications close 28th September 2018. Some of our students have also     
chosen to participate in early entry schemes via UAC’s Schools Recommendation Scheme (SRS). This allows     
students to gain entry to university courses prior to gaining their HSC results. UAC uses Preliminary HSC grades and 
ratings from our school to judge a student’s preparedness for university.  
HSC CAREERS ASSISTANCE 
Although Year 12 students have left the classrooms of RTHS, it does not mean we have forgotten about them.     
Between now and the end of 2018, Mr Hunt and Mr Butler are available to assist students with career advice and 
information. Students are encouraged to contact Mr Hunt or Mr Butler to arrange appointments.  
OUTSTANDING VET ACHIEVEMENT – CAMERON MANNING 
Congratulations to Cameron Manning who was awarded our Outstanding VET Achievement Award at our Year 12 
Graduation Assembly. Cameron studied both Metals and Engineering and Construction and excelled in both areas. 
In addition to this he has been employed as an apprentice by Hunter Valley Buses because of his exceptional work 
during Metals and Engineering work placement experiences. Well done Cameron! 
 
 

What’s happening in Term 4? 
 RAAF Williamtown Site Tour  - Years 10-12 (November) 
 Impressions 10 Mock Interviews -  All Year 10 students (November) 
 University Road trip to Charles Sturt, New England, Southern Cross and Wollongong Universities               

(Early December)  
 Animal Care Excursion to Western Plains Zoo  - Years 10-12 (Mid December) 
 
Mr T Butler 
HT VET/ CAREERS/ LOTE 
 

Cameron Manning 



MUSICIANS OF ALL AGES WORK HARMONIOUSLY TOGETHER. 
Zoe Roots of Year 7, member of the Specialist Band program received a very generous gift of a Yamaha Alto        
Saxophone from the Jazz and Dance band “The Revelling Wanderers” at a concert at Walka Grange. 

The Revelling Wanderers (left to right) Mr Wilson, Mr O’Connor, Mr Maidens, Zoe’s Mum, Mr Brooker, Mrs 
Brooker, Mr Hamilton and Mr Chalmers. Zoe is the very happy musician in front holding her new saxophone. 
 
 “The Revelling Wanderers” are a talented dance band who perform at many venues and functions including nursing 
homes, retirement centres, festivals, balls etc. Over a period of time and with donations they have raised money 
which they decided to put towards the purchase of a musical instrument. As a lovely gesture of kindness they then 
decided to pay it forward, just as happened to Mr Brooker (saxophonist) when he was young man, “The Revelling 
Wanderers” did some investigating and selected our school as its target. In building a new friendship with the music 
department, which we have thoroughly enjoyed, Zoe was eventually selected as the recipient of this extremely kind 
and very, very generous gift.  
As part of this new relationship, we were then invited to participate in one of The Revelling Wanderers concerts. Mr 
Wilson gifted me a vast array of Music, which I perused at great lengths. I then arranged six pieces for our band and 
we then had intensive daily rehearsals of a whole new style of music. We went along to the beautiful Walka Grange 
on Sunday September 23rd and joined in on an afternoon of music merriment featuring The Revelling Wanderers, a 
brilliant ukulele ensemble and then we popped in towards the end of the concert. We were very lucky on the day to 
have Mr Brooker on sax and Mr Wilson on trumpet and clarinet join in and play with our band.  
Many thanks to Mrs Brooker as our liaison and for being our MC for our section of the concert. We are looking for-
ward and hope we can continue the partnership with The Revelling Wanderers. 
Also, may I thank the wonderful residence of Walka Grange who made our Sunday afternoon so lovely and made us 
all feel so very welcome. Many thanks to the student’s parents, grandparents, siblings and friends for coming along 
and supporting us on the day. 
Ms Hornery - HT CAPA 

Presentation from the Revelling Wanderers of a 
plaque to Rohan and Aidan for the Music block 
and Mr Brooker (representing The Revelling 
Wanderers) present Zoe her new Yamaha       
saxophone. 

Left to right: (front row) Rohan Baker-Wade, 
Kayla Wright, Olivia Playford, Zoe Roots,    
Aidan Upcroft, Anthony Twaddell, Jeremy 
Gamueda, Mr Avery, MC – Mrs Bev Brooker. 
(back row) Phoebe Densley, Mr Brooker (Sax - 
Revelling Wanderers), Ms Hornery, Mr Wilson 
(trumpet - Revelling Wanderers). 





CAPTAINS MESSAGE 
 
This is our last ever captains message! 
 
To Jacinta, Braydon and the other Year 12 leaders, good luck and all the best in what you do for the school.  
 
We wish the new Year 12 all the best next year in doing their HSC.  
 
For our year group this year, good luck for the HSC and best wishes for your future endeavours.  We hope everyone 
does the best in their HSC exams and always tries their hardest. 
 
We have thoroughly enjoyed being the school leaders and sharing our news with you. 
 
Goodbye! 
 
Jake Payne & Clare Faustini 
School Captains 2018 

Commencing 30th September 2018 public routes will have 
timetable changes.  This will affect how some students          
travel.  Plan your trip at transportnsw.info. 

Further information can also be found https://
www.cdcbus.com.au/hunter-valley-latest-news 

 

VACCINATION WILL BE ON WEDNESDAY 24th OCTOBER 2018 IN THE     
COMMON ROOM. 

 
Y7 - Vaccination for Dose 2 of the HPV Vaccine and catch up of any students who were  
absent. 
Y10 and 11 - Vaccination for Meningococcal ACWY is available for any student in Y10 & 11 
that missed out previously. This is a crucial vaccine to protect a young person from                  
meningococcal. It has been identified by the NSW Health Department as an essential part of the 
school   Vaccination Program. 
 
  
STUDENTS WHO REQUIRE A FORM CAN GET ONE FROM MRS YOUNG IN THE 

SCIENCE STAFFROOM. 
  

 Any Y8 students who have not completed their vaccination program will be called out of 
class and have their vaccination on the day. 

 Please ensure that your child has had breakfast and some lunch as this assists in their well-
being after their vaccination. 

  If there are any questions please contact Mrs Young (49325999) or email 
anne.young6@det.nsw.edu.au 

http://www.transportnsw.info/
https://www.cdcbus.com.au/hunter-valley-latest-news
https://www.cdcbus.com.au/hunter-valley-latest-news
mailto:anne.young6@det.nsw.edu.au


HELPFUL HINTS FROM THE LaST (Learning and Support Team) 
 
 

NOTE TAKING TIPS and TECHNIQUES: SYMBOLS 
 

Symbols for notetaking 
 
=   equals is equal to, or same as 
 
=   is not equal to, is not the same as 
 
=   is equivalent to 
 
+   and, more, plus 
 
>   more than, greater than 
 
<   less than 
 
-    less, minus 
 

   Gives, causes, produces, leads to, results in, is   
given by, is produced by, results from, comes from 
 
    Rises, increases by 

 
 
   Falls, decreases by 



YAKKA DAY  
 
A group of Rutherford Technology High School students participated in Yakka Day.   
 
What is Yakka Day you ask?  
 
This is a day where students try a skill to learn more about various occupations by attempting some of the skills 
used in particular jobs.  The day encourages students to contemplate their future and the importance an education 
plays in getting a job.   
 
Students in the photos were enjoying a TAFE carpentry stall.   
 



CONGRATULATIONS SAMARA! 
Rachelle Collins, mother of Samara Harrison in Year 9 contacted the school to share some exciting news of         
Samara’s achievement outside of school. 
Samara competed in a weeklong tenpin bowling competition held at SuperStrike Rutherford incorporating many local 
bowling centres. 
Samara successfully achieved 1st place in both her singles and doubles event and qualified 2nd overall for the     
Masters event.  This then seen Samara having to bowl eight games against the Top 10 Bowlers which she finished in 
1st place and is now the 2018 Junior SuperStrike Champion. 
Rachelle is a very proud mum and what a great achievement for such a quiet and reserved person - congratulations 
and well done Samara! 

SKATE PARK EVENT @ RUTHERFORD 
Maitland City Council, in partnership with a number of local service providers, are holding a ‘Skate Park Event’ at 
Rutherford Skate Park on Thursday 11 October 2018 from 12:00pm–4:00pm and Entry to the event will be free.   
This will be one of a series of events, which is being held at various Skate Parks across the Maitland area, attracting 
local young people, families and skate and scooter enthusiasts from the Hunter region. 
These events address a demand and keen interest for youth focused, social and recreational activities, within Skate 
Park hubs around the City. 
This project also has the aim of activating youth spaces, resulting in increased sense of ownership and pride of 
place, connecting and engaging with local young people, and giving our young people opportunities to highlight and 
celebrate their talents.   
The event will include appearances and demos by some of the Hunter’s local skate and scooter talent with additional 
street art activities and a chill zone that will be run by collaborating youth service providers.   





















COLLECTING STUDENTS FROM SCHOOL EARLY  
We appreciate and understand that Parents/Carers at times need to collect their child (or children) during 
class time or earlier than the end of the normal school day. We would like to remind parents/carers of the 
school procedures in this regard. 
We advise Parents/Carers if they need to collect their child then it should be pre-arranged. A hand written 
note is to be sent  with the child detailing the reason for early departure and the time, or alternatively an 
email can be sent, with the same information, to the school email address:    
                                                  
                                          rutherford-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
 
 If a parent/carer arrives to collect their child and it has not been pre-arranged, please be aware that 

it will take at least 15 minutes to have the student located and removed from class, which means the 
person collecting will have to wait in the front foyer. 

 If a parent/carer contacts the school via telephone to inform that they will be collecting their child at a 
particular time they will be advised that this will not occur until they have actually arrived at the 
school and again it will take at least 15 minutes before the child will be at the front foyer. This is  
necessary protocol as the school has experienced situations where parents/carers do not arrive to 
collect the student at the specified time. 

 The front office staff will not locate and remove students from class for collection from 3:00pm      
onwards unless in the case of an emergency.   

 As you would be aware, disruptions to the classroom affects student’s valuable learning time and 
these procedures are in place to minimise this occurring. 

 In the case of an emergency, the school has alternative procedures in place. 
 If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact our School Administration    

Manager. 
 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation regarding this matter. 
 

ABORIGINAL & TORRES STRAIT ISLANDER ASSESSMENT SUPPORT AT SCHOOL.   
 Assessment/Assignment support is now available in the Ab Ed room at the following times:  

Monday: Recess  
Tuesday: Recess & Lunch 
Wednesday: Recess 
Thursday: Lunch 
Friday: Recess 
If you have any assignments/work you need to catch up on such as N Awards or if you would just like some extra 
assistance with work. Please come and see myself, Aunty Barb or Derek. We are located on the top of A block in the 
Ab Ed room just down from the Senior Study and the Learning Common. 
Matthew Marselos  
Learning and Support Teacher 

mailto:rutherford-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au








CANTEEN ROSTER 

Monday                    15th October Volunteer needed 

Tuesday                   16th October Shelly Sinclair 

Wednesday             17th October Shelly Sinclair 

Thursday                 18th October Shelly Sinclair 

Friday                      19th October Volunteer Needed 

Monday                   22nd October Volunteer Needed 

Tuesday                  23rd October Shelly Sinclair 

Wednesday             24th October Shelly Sinclair 

Thursday                 25th October Shelly Sinclair 
Friday                      26th October D Jones 







 

Rutherford Technology High School  
has an Official Facebook Page – just 
go to Facebook and look for  
“Rutherford Technology High School  
NSW Official Site” and click on “Like”. 
  
We will be using the Facebook page to keep 
everyone informed about events at the school, 
important dates for your diary, and general 
information about the school. 
  
Link:   http://www.facebook.com/
RutherfordTechnologyHighSchool  

The staff and students who are involved in the Breakfast Club 
would like to acknowledge the generosity of  ‘Bakers Delight’  

at Rutherford who now provide us with bread. There are many 
local businesses who donate their time, service or products  
to our school.  We express our appreciation and hope our 

school community can reciprocate. 

 

RUTHERFORD TECHNOLOGY HIGH SCHOOL SUPPORTERS 

Maitland 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=aa33ec5c32a6425a86daed6b48457bc3&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.facebook.com%2fRutherfordTechnologyHighSchool
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=aa33ec5c32a6425a86daed6b48457bc3&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.facebook.com%2fRutherfordTechnologyHighSchool
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10151509108346729&set=a.494827881728.283935.20531316728&type=1



